Admin Reports to the Board June 2025

Kyle Luedtke Superintendent	 On June 10 I along with athletic director Joe Draxler attended the Luck School District Community Open Forum on Athletics, Co-op Programs and School Engagement. Only one comment was made about academics with the hope to continue to try to offer more. The rest of the evening's conversation centered around athletics and co-operative sports. The majority of those in attendance would like to keep the current situation status quo. There were about 50 people in attendance and it was very civil. Staffing for 2025-26 is a concern. Throughout the Lakeland Conference and region this is a concern. This past month I am learning more and more about the international candidate process. Also have been working on securing the best school psych services with the most efficient use of our funds. On June 12 a group of our staff members reviewed and began revamping our safety plan and procedures. The goal is to share the final plan with the board of education before school resumes. The Joint Finance Committee on June 12 made a Omnibus motion to adopt the state budget. The motion only increases special education from 33% to 35% for the upcoming year and thein 37.5% the next year. DPI's budget would be reduced by 10% or \$1.3 million. There is no per pupil increase and Milwaukee Charter School program would receive \$3.9 million the first year and \$8.0 million the second year.
Megan Challoner Elementary Principal	 Congratulations to three of our 4th grade students who each passed over 150 lessons in iReady and earned the special honor of being "Principal for the Day!" Principal Miller, Principal Alexander, and Principal Herman took on real leadership roles: helping with announcements, assisting in classrooms, managing office duties, supporting our 4K graduation, and even lending a hand in the cafeteria. They did an outstanding job and showed what it means to be a leader at our school! During the week of June 9-13, more than 40 summer saunters participants engaged in multiple hikes along the Ice Age Trail. This collaborative program, conducted in partnership with the Ice Age Trail Alliance, marks its 14th year of offering outdoor experiential learning opportunities to our students. On Friday June 27th, Ms. Challoner will be presenting at the Creating a Culture of Excellence for All Conference in Green Bay. Her session is on Hope filled students. Follow the link for more details.
Erin Hansford 6-12 Principal	 Forward Exam results were released to us before the last week of school allowing us to celebrate each grade level's growth with the students. All grade levels achieved their set goals and celebrated with a custom Ice Cream Sundae Bar with their teachers! We had a smooth start to summer school with full capacity at each building: Elementary School - Incoming K-2 students 6-12 School - Incoming 3-6 students June priorities include a district annual needs assessment along with any state compliance expectations and updates. All systems and procedures will be compiled into one district EMLSS Plan: (Equitable Multi-Level System of Supports) District Literacy Plan (including ACT 20 Early Literacy Plan)

	 District RTI Plan (including assessment schedule) GT Plan Title I Schoolwide Plans Title III Plan McKinney Vento Plan
Jada Anderson Pupil Services Director	 Teachers completed their Joint Federal Notification monitoring work for the school year. This included staff breaking down their end of unit assessments to identify what standards all students were mastering, as well as what standards students continued to struggle with. Data/findings will be shared out during August inservice so staff can look at our universal instruction to determine areas of weaknesses and strengths, then from there make adjustments to their instruction. This will be work that is continued through next year. End of year Special Education file reviews have been completed, and the rollover process for next year will be underway in July. Attended the end of year Special Education Director meeting at CESA. During this meeting we talked through state reporting, inclusive practices for next school year, and went through other housekeeping pieces for compliance.